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‭December 4, 2023‬

‭Dear High Point Community:‬

‭High Point is a proud participant in the New Jersey Interdistrict School Choice program.‬
‭We are humbled by the significant number of families from Sussex County and the‬
‭surrounding area who continue to seek the opportunity to have their children attend our‬
‭school. Although we wish we were able to accommodate every Choice request, we have‬
‭been assigned a limited number of Choice seats by the New Jersey Department of‬
‭Education. Also, we are committed to granting preferential status to applicants who‬
‭already have a sibling attending High Point as a Choice student, as well as applicants‬
‭who are completing the eighth grade as a Choice student at one of our sending districts.‬

‭On‬‭Wednesday, December 20, 2023 at 10:30 a.m. in the Board of Education‬
‭Building,‬‭High Point will conduct a random lottery to determine the order in which we will‬
‭offer Choice seats for the 2024-25 school year. The lottery will determine the order in‬
‭which attendance spots will be offered to Choice applicants, when and if an open seat‬
‭becomes available. This lottery will be open to the public. Parents of Choice applicants‬
‭are‬‭not required‬‭to attend the public lottery, but they are certainly welcome to do so.‬
‭Parents of Choice applicants will be notified of the results of the lottery via email by the‬
‭end of the business day on December 21, 2023.‬

‭Please feel free to contact me at any time if you have any questions or concerns.‬

‭Sincerely,‬

‭Seamus Campbell‬

http://www.hpregional.org/

